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April 11, 2023 

Melanie A. Bachman, Esq. 
Executive Director 
Connecticut Siting Council 
10 Franklin Square 
New Britain, CT  06051 
 

 

Re: Petition No. 1350A - Generate NB Fuel Cells, LLC Petition for a Declaratory 
Ruling, pursuant to Connecticut General Statutes §4-176 and §16-50k, for the 
Proposed Construction, Maintenance and Operation of a 19.98-megawatt 
Combined Heat and Power Fuel Cell Facility and Associated Equipment to be 
Located Within Building 107 on the Corner of Curtis Street and the Pan Am 
Southern, LLC Railroad Tracks at the Stanley Black & Decker Campus, 
480 Myrtle Street, New Britain, Connecticut 

Dear Ms. Bachman: 

At its December 16, 2021 meeting, the Connecticut Siting Council (“Council”) considered 
changed conditions at the proposed project and ruled that the proposal meets air and water 
quality standards, would not have a substantial adverse environmental effect, and would not 
require a Certificate of Environmental Compatibility and Public Need.  Among the changed 
conditions considered by the Council was the substitution of seventy-four (74) Bloom fuel cell 
energy units for the forty-five (45) PureCell® Model 400 fuel cell energy units originally 
approved by the Council.  The Bloom fuel cell energy units were expected to provide the same 
energy output of 19.98 MW.   

By this letter, Generate NB Fuel Cells, LLC wishes to inform the Council that the 
configuration of the project has changed and now only sixty-seven (67) Bloom fuel cell units will 
be utilized for a capacity of 20.00 MW.  All other project characteristics remain as approved by 
the Council.  

Please feel free to contact me with any questions concerning this submittal at 
(203) 772-7787. 

Very truly yours, 

 
Bruce L. McDermott 


